Public Document Pack

When telephoning, please ask for:

Direct dial **Email**

Democratic Services 0115 914 8511

democraticservices@rushcliffe.gov.uk

Our reference: Your reference:

Date: Wednesday, 16 July 2025

To all Members of the Communities Scrutiny Group

Dear Councillor

A Meeting of the Communities Scrutiny Group will be held on Thursday, 24 July 2025 at 7.00 pm in the Council Chamber, Rushcliffe Arena, Rugby Road, West Bridgford to consider the following items of business.

This meeting will be accessible and open to the public via the live stream on YouTube and viewed via the link: https://www.youtube.com/user/RushcliffeBC Please be aware that until the meeting starts the live stream video will not be showing on the home page. For this reason, please keep refreshing the home page until you see the video appear.

Yours sincerely

Sara Pregon **Monitoring Officer**

AGENDA

- 1. Apologies for Absence
- 2. **Declarations of Interest**

Link to further information in the Council's Constitution

- 3. Minutes of the Meeting held on 3 April 2025 (Pages 1 - 8)
- 4. Metropolitan Thames Valley Housing (Pages 9 - 16)
- Work Programme (Pages 17 18) 5.

Report of the Director – Finance and Corporate Services



Fmail:

customerservices @rushcliffe.gov.uk

Telephone: 0115 981 9911

www.rushcliffe.gov.uk

Postal address

Rushcliffe Borough Council Rushcliffe Arena Rugby Road West Bridgford Nottingham NG2 7YG



Membership

Chair: Councillor H Parekh Vice-Chair: Councillor L Plant

Councillors: M Barney, J Billin, R Butler, C Grocock, R Mallender, P Matthews and

D Soloman

Meeting Room Guidance

Fire Alarm Evacuation: in the event of an alarm sounding please evacuate the building using the nearest fire exit, normally through the Council Chamber. You should assemble at the far side of the plaza outside the main entrance to the building.

Toilets: are located to the rear of the building near the lift and stairs to the first floor.

Mobile Phones: For the benefit of others please ensure that your mobile phone is switched off whilst you are in the meeting.

Microphones: When you are invited to speak please press the button on your microphone, a red light will appear on the stem. Please ensure that you switch this off after you have spoken.

Recording at Meetings

National legislation permits filming and recording by anyone attending a meeting. This is not within the Council's control.

Rushcliffe Borough Council is committed to being open and transparent in its decision making. As such, the Council will undertake audio recording of meetings which are open to the public, except where it is resolved that the public be excluded, as the information being discussed is confidential or otherwise exempt

Agenda Item 3



MINUTES

OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITIES SCRUTINY GROUP THURSDAY, 3 APRIL 2025

Held at 7.00 pm in the Council Chamber, Rushcliffe Arena, Rugby Road, West Bridgford

and live streamed on Rushcliffe Borough Council's YouTube channel

PRESENT:

Councillors G Williams (Chair), L Plant (Vice-Chair), J Billin, R Butler, S Ellis, G Fletcher, R Mallender, H Parekh and A Phillips

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:

D Burch Head of Neighbourhoods

D Hayden Community Development Manager E Leddy-Owen Team Manager for Environment

P Phillips Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer

E Richardson Democratic Services Officer

APOLOGIES:

Councillors M Barney

15 **Declarations of Interest**

There were no declarations of interest.

16 Minutes of the Meeting held on 23 January 2025

The minutes of the meeting held on 23 January 2025 were agreed as a true record and were signed by the Chair.

17 Nottinghamshire Local Nature Recovery Strategy

The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer presented the Nottinghamshire Local Nature Recovery Strategy (LNRS) report and provided a presentation and overview of key aspects of the report to the Group.

The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer explained that the Environment Act 2021 required the production of Local Nature Recovery Strategies. He said that the County Council had been designated as the Responsible Body for Nottinghamshire by DEFRA, with Rushcliffe Borough Council designated as a Supporting Authority and as such, was a consultee for the draft strategy and would need to consider the Strategy in relation to its own policies and strategies.

The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer shared a video with the Group which highlighted the various habitats and wildlife in the local area and which

encouraged participation in the survey to help shape nature recovery in Nottingham and Nottinghamshire: https://nottsnaturerecovery.co.uk and Local nature recovery strategy for Nottinghamshire | Nottinghamshire County Council.

The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer explained that an LNRS was a new statutory system for spatial strategies for nature's recovery, was locally led, transparent and collaborative and set out the agreed priorities. He said that it was map based, mapping the most valuable existing areas for nature and setting specific proposals for creating or improving habitat for nature and the wider environmental benefits. He said that whilst the map was not yet publicly available online, it would be in the future, with both the map and documentation comprising the LNRS.

In relation to governance, the Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer said that in addition to the District Councils, the East Midlands Combined County Authority and Natural England were Supporting Bodies and that Nottingham & Nottinghamshire Economic Prosperity Committee provided political oversight. He added that a working group, mapping group, planning group, farmers and landowners' group, species specialist group and a public consultation had also fed into the LNRS.

In relation to consultation, the Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer said that engagement had been undertaken with statutory Bodies, conservation organisations, parish councils and that public events and an online survey had been conducted.

In relation to mapping and priority measures, the Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer said that measures would look to enhance existing habitats and protect new habitats in ways that were practical, realistic and deliverable. He said that measures would also bring wider environmental benefits such as natural flood management, carbon sequestration and improving public access to green spaces. He took the Group through the various types of habitat that had been mapped, including woodland, wetland and watercourses, heathland, grassland, farmland, urban and post-industrial and species.

The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer said that a public consultation would take place from 6 May 2025 to 16 June 2025, followed by notification to the Secretary of State in summer 2025 and potential adoption and publication of the LNRS in summer / autumn 2025. A review of the Strategy would be completed by DEFRA at some point between 3 –10 years after publication.

Councillor Ellis thought that the Strategy seemed ambitious and asked how much was achievable. The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer said that it was unclear as yet what funding and grant aid would be available to support measures and implementation.

Councillor Plant asked about landowner involvement and the Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer said that it was possible that some landowners would not wish for their land to be included in the mapping and may ask for it to be removed as part of the consultation, but equally they may qualify for funding to bring in measures so may wish for it to be included.

Councillor R Mallender said that there was much land across the County which could be linked up, including on pieces of land on housing developments. The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer referred to biodiversity net gain commitments for developers and said that if they could not deliver their biodiversity commitments on their sites they could buy biodiversity units from someone else or equally could sell units from their sites (land banking).

Councillor R Mallender asked about tree cover and whether there was opportunity to increase this in the Borough, with species other than conifers. The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer confirmed that whilst there was benefit from conifers, there were plans to revert some local conifer plantations on areas that had previously been ancient woodland.

Councillor R Mallender referred to the inclusion of water courses in the Strategy and hoped that some of them could be reclaimed. The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer confirmed that both he and the Environment Agency had pushed for this to be included in the Strategy due to the importance of reconnecting floodplain with rivers to reclaim a more natural approach to water management.

The Chair asked whether the Crown Estate had been consulted and the Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer said that they had been approached but had not responded as yet. He thought that they may be waiting for the draft map and documentation to be published before commenting as part of the consultation.

The Chair asked whether the public could put forward new areas that they thought may be of interest in their local areas and the Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer confirmed that they would be able to.

The Chair asked about review framework for the Strategy and the Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer explained that both the document and sites would be reviewed as part of the progress review of what had been achieved.

Councillor Billin asked if landowners did not want their land to be included could alternative sites be put forward. The Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer said that the public consultation would be wide ranging and would offer opportunity to put forward proposals and new areas, but caveated that any sites would need to be deliverable and meet requirements, such as for habitat and species.

Members of the Group asked about promotion of the consultation and the Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer said that whilst the County would lead on communications as Responsible Body, Rushcliffe Borough Council would promote it through its own media channels and to parish councils. In response to questions about taking information into schools, he said that there wasn't resource for Officers to do this and noted that the County Council Officer's role would end in August with future funding for it not as yet confirmed.

Members of the Group asked that Officers feedback concerns about levels of

resourcing and how the LNRS consultation would be communicated and promoted.

It was **RESOLVED** that the Communities Scrutiny Group:

- a) supported the draft LNRS, and support Nottinghamshire County Council going out to public consultation on the draft LNRS
- b) made recommendations for any additions or alterations that they consider should be made to the draft LNRS (if required)
- c) supported the Council responding to the Supporting Authorities consultation by Nottinghamshire County Council with the decisions given at 2a and 2b.

18 Carbon Management Action Plan Review

The Communities Manager introduced the Carbon Management Action Plan Review report and provided an overview of how the Council measured emissions, including direct and indirect emissions and carbon offsetting, and how it recorded information to capture its progress towards becoming carbon neutral by 2030. He said that it was this information that was used to create the dashboard graphs and performance outputs presented to the Group.

The Team Manager for Environment presented information to the Group. He explained the difference between the measurements for Scope 1, 2 and 3 emissions, the different generators of emissions that the Council produced, and the projects it was undertaking to bring those down, including at Cotgrave Leisure Centre, Sir Julian Cahn Pavilion and Gamston Community Hall. He thought that the Council's recent transfer to using Hydrogenated Vegetable Oil to power its HGV vehicles would lead to a significant reduction in emissions, which would be captured in next year's outputs.

The Team Manager for Environment said that the Council was continuing to work closely with Midlands Net Zero Hub to pull in and spend funding where it was needed most and was supporting parish councils with completing energy audits on any assets they had. He said that that Council also had close links with Rural Community Action Nottinghamshire and local businesses and that the Council was actively looking at regional collaborative bulk buying schemes, such as for solar schemes.

In relation to property and assets, the Team Manager for Environment provided an update about the status of ongoing Council projects, including potential land acquisition to meet the Council's offset need to reach Net Zero by 2030, exploration of alternative models of delivery to install large net zero projects on Council Buildings, tree planting on existing Council land and an insulation project at Hound Lodge.

In relation to fleet and transport, the Team Manager for Environment confirmed that Electric Vehicle (EV) points were being installed at the Streetwise Depot, two EV Vans were in operation, Hydrotreated Vegetable Oil was operational, electric buggies were in use at Rushcliffe Country Park and an EV point had been installed at West Park for EV Vans.

In relation to contracts and procurement, the Team Manager for Environment confirmed that the Council considered the environmental and carbon impact for everything it purchased and that biodiversity net gain (BNG) software had been implemented to start mapping and surveying BNG over the next thirty years.

The Team Manager for Environment explained that the Council had overhauled its Climate Change Strategy and that its Ecology Team was proactively working with the Planning Team. He said that the Air Quality Strategy had been reviewed and that a number of areas had been downgraded due to a reduction in pollution recorded at those sites. He said that due to the success of work at Rushcliffe Country Park and it gaining Green Flag accreditation the Council was looking at how to expand that model to other sites.

In relation to waste and recycling, the Team Manager for Environment said that glass kerbside collection was due to be implemented by the end of 2025 and that some communal glass recycling bring sites would remain open to help with the transition period. He confirmed that as of April 2026 recycling legislation would allow more items to be put into recycling bins and that the Council was looking at facilitating food waste collection in 2027.

In relation to business and the community, the Team Manager for Environment provided information about a number of successful schemes that the Council had undertaken, including a retrofit housing scheme, a Rural Action Nottinghamshire event, a Heating Upgrade Grant (HUG) scheme proving information about measures such as heat pumps, supporting local community energy groups and involvement in a Local Area Energy Plan (LAEP) which would provide a 3D digital map of where energy was being used and wasted in the local area.

The Team Manager for Environment explained that a Carbon Sequestration Strategy had been agreed by Cabinet and that the Council was looking to purchase land for tree planting. He added that an appraisal of Council land had resulted in 500 trees being planted and that the Council was working with the Woodland Trust to ensure that it was making best use of its land.

Councillor Billin asked about HVO fuel and asked whether factors from its production were included in calculations and the Team Manager for Environment confirmed that they were and as such HVO was considered to be 90% carbon neutral.

Councillor Billin referred to a Council Motion about investigating solar canopies on carparks and the Team Manager for Environment replied that whilst these were an option and would continue to be considered, they required infrastructure to be built which had cost and that installation on roofs of existing buildings provided better value for money at the current time.

Councillor Billin asked about tree planting and carbon sequestration and the Senior Ecology and Sustainability Officer clarified that carbon measurement for trees was usually calculated over a 100 year period, that trees usually started sequestering from around year five, increasing up to around year thirty and then reduced after around fifty years. The Communities Manager confirmed

that this had been factored into the Carbon Sequestration Strategy and said that the Council was exploring opportunities for circa 46 hectares of land within the Borough boundary, for tree planting and biodiversity and conservation measures.

Councillor Billin asked about data farms and cloud based storage and the Team Manager for Environment said that it was possible to procure green servers.

Councillor Fletcher asked about parish council energy audits and funding grants available and the Team Manager for Environment said that there were grants that could be applied for and where they required match funding this could be fulfilled by volunteer time. In relation to older buildings, he confirmed that there were internal interventions that could be done and that a building being listed did not necessarily mean that they couldn't be implemented.

Councillor Fletcher asked about hydrogen fuel and the Head of Neighbourhoods thought that this was still some years away.

Members of the Group asked about air quality and the Communities Manager confirmed that whilst monitors had been removed due to improved air quality at those sites, the Council would continue to monitor air quality across the Borough and install monitoring in the future if required.

Councillor Plant referred to grants available for home insulation and noted that they were small and for low income households and asked how messaging could be shared with larger and higher income households who did not qualify. The Team Manager for Environment said that the D2N2 partnership was looking at turnkey ethical loan schemes and also suggested that having a retrofit report done could provide residents with confidence to proceed with measures and use of trusted traders.

Councillor Mallender referred to HVO and asked about future fuel sources and the Communities Manager confirmed that HVO was transitional and that the Council would continue to review future options as they became available.

The Chair asked about having an Officer pool car and the Communities Manager confirmed that the Council had an electric van which was used by Facilities staff to travel to Council sites across the Borough and that it continued to review options for having more electric vehicles for Officer use.

The Chair asked about communications and messaging to residents and the possibility of inviting Nottingham Energy Partnership (NEP) to have a stall at Rushcliffe events and the Team Manager for Environment replied that the Council was organising an event with the British Geological Survey in the near future which would be open to the public and he would contact NEP about what would be possible.

The Chair asked about capture of information from the various schemes taking place and the Team Manager for Environment said for example that work with schools and households was captured in the annual greenhouse gas information from DEFRA which would be captured within the 2050 targets.

Members of the Group asked about glass collection and the Head of Neighbourhoods clarified that the bins were the same height as the grey bins but were thinner and narrower. He said that it would be possible to opt out from having a bin but that the Council would actively encourage participation if a household had somewhere to store the bin as it did not need to be put out every 6 weeks and could be used to collect glass over a longer period of time.

Councillor Philips asked about the efficiency of the Arena building and upgrading of EV charging points on the site. The Team Manager for Environment said that there would be some impact from users of the building, but that the building had smart energy monitoring, so for example lights would turn off when a room was not in use, and that the Council was actively exploring grants and opportunities for further measures. In relation to EV points, he confirmed that they were well used and that the ones at the Arena were trickle charge but that the Council had rapid charge points at other sites, such as the Country Park. He said that when they were nearer their end of life the Council would review options for replacement.

It was **RESOLVED** that the Communities Scrutiny Group:

- a) considered the progress to date of the adopted carbon management action plan; and
- b) contributed towards the emerging carbon management actions for 2025/26.

19 Work Programme

It was **RESOLVED** that the Communities Scrutiny Group approved the Work Programme as set out below:

xx July 2025 (date TBC)

- Metropolitan Thames Valley Housing
- Work Programme

xx October 2025 (date TBC)

Work Programme

xx January 2026 (date TBC)

Work Programme

xx April 2026 (date TBC)

Work Programme

Actions:

Minute No.	Action	Officer Responsible/Update
17.	concerns about levels of resourcing and how the	Nottinghamshire County Council confirmed that they did not have resource to carry out consultation with schools but confirmed that they were recruiting to the senior Ecologist post
18.	Contact Nottingham Energy Partnership about the possibility of them providing a stall or information at RBC events	Team Manager for Environment

The meeting closed at 9.06 pm.

CHAIR



Communities Scrutiny Group

Thursday, 24 July 2025

Metropolitan Thames Valley Housing

Report of the Director - Neighbourhoods

1. Purpose of report

- 1.1. To provide Members with an opportunity to review the work of Metropolitan Thames Valley Housing (MTVH), the primary housing provider in Rushcliffe.
- 1.2. MTVH representatives will deliver a presentation to Members covering performance during 2024-25, outlining key achievements, ongoing projects, and future strategies.
- 1.3. Members are invited to comment on the performance of MTVH to date and suggest areas for further partnership working, collaboration or improvement.
- 1.4. The work of MTVH was last scrutinised in October 2018 by the Council's Partnership Delivery Group. It was agreed at that time to continue endorsing and supporting the collaboration.

2. Recommendation

It is RECOMMENDED that the Communities Scrutiny Group considers the information provided in the report and the presentation by MTVH and provides feedback to support future working relationships.

3. Reasons for Recommendation

MTVH is a significant provider of affordable housing within Rushcliffe, managing approximately 3,800 properties and playing a vital role in meeting the Council's housing priorities. The Council has had a long-standing relationship with MTVH following stock transfer (Large Scale Voluntary Transfer) to their predecessor (Rushcliffe Homes LTD) in 2003. In more recent times this 'partnership approach' has been important in delivering key outcomes, including:

- The re-development of garage sites to deliver 10 affordable units across 3 sites during the past 6 years.
- Participating in the Council's Choice Based Lettings Scheme to assist in homelessness prevention and facilitate access to housing.

- Engaging in joint initiatives with local authorities and third-sector partners, such as the Social Decarbonisation Fund enabling MTVH to improve over 90 homes for residents in Rushcliffe and reduce their carbon footprint.
- MTVH investment in social and community projects that go beyond the traditional housing provision, such as financial and digital inclusion, employability support, health and wellbeing initiatives and youth programmes.

4. Supporting Information

- 4.1. Over the past 18-24 months the Council has received an increase in the number of tenant related complaints in respect of property standards linked primarily to delays in the MTVH repairs process. This situation has also been reflected in the experience of local ward members whose concerns are summarised in the scrutiny matrix which was prepared by the Councils Portfolio for Planning and Housing. To this end Council officers and Cabinet members escalated these issues to senior MTVH Directors in late 2024. As a result, MTVH responded very positively, and the mitigating steps taken have resulted in a much-improved performance and better working relationships between respective Council and MTVH operational teams.
- 4.2. Members were encouraged to submit questions in advance of the meeting. During the presentation, representatives from MTVH will respond to these and other queries related to performance, projects, and future plans.

5. Risks and Uncertainties

- 5.1. Changes to a Large Scale Voluntary Transfer (LSVT) Registered Provider could impact the Council in relation to its strategic role, its reputational risk and regulatory responsibilities:
 - Regulatory reforms could result in reduced Council influence on service delivery; issues around local engagement; and a decline in housing management standards.
 - Mergers of Registered Providers can dilute the decision making away from the Council area impacting on the loss of local accountability, changes to service standards and increased reputational risks.
- 5.2. To mitigate risks, it is important that the Council maintains and strengthens its communication and relationship arrangements with MTVH and engages with the Regulator of Social Housing to ensure commitments are being met.

6. Implications

6.1. Financial Implications

The work with MTVH contributes to the delivery of affordable housing schemes supported through joint funding, grants, or Council investment using the Council's Social Housing Capital budget. In addition, the Council also delivers a significant number of Disabled Facilities Grants (DFG) to the tenants of MTVH properties using the Council's DFG budget.

6.2. Legal Implications

All activities and working arrangements with MTVH are conducted in accordance with relevant legal frameworks and regulatory requirements.

6.3. Equalities Implications

The working relationship with MTVH aims to promote equal access to housing and support services, ensuring fair treatment across diverse community groups.

6.4. Section 17 of the Crime and Disorder Act 1998 Implications

MTVH participate in a range of joint initiatives e.g. the Council's Anti Social Behaviour Working Group that support crime reduction and community safety objectives by improving housing stability and community cohesion.

6.5. Biodiversity Net Gain Implications

There are no biodiversity implications in this report.

7. Link to Corporate Priorities

The Environment	Affordable Housing will adhere to updated environmental regulations thereby improving the efficiency of the dwelling
Quality of Life	Collaborative initiatives improve housing quality, accessibility, and social inclusion, fostering healthier and safer communities
Efficient Services	Effective partnership working will assist in meeting a range of needs and the progression of joint initiatives
Sustainable Growth	Effective partnership working ensures the delivery of affordable housing, supporting local economic development and community stability.

8. Recommendations

It is RECOMMENDED that the Communities Scrutiny Group considers the information provided in the report and the presentation by MTVH and provides feedback to support future working relationships.

For more information contact:	Donna Dwyer Strategic Housing Manager Tel: 0115 9148275 ddwyer@rushcliffe.gov.uk
Background papers available for Inspection:	Report to Partnership Delivery Group 16 October 2018 'Review of Metropolitan Housing Partnership
List of appendices:	Scrutiny Request

Rushcliffe Borough Council – Scrutiny Request

Councillor Request for Scrutiny

Councillor Roger Upton, Portfolio Holder for Planning & Housing

Proposed topic of scrutiny ...

Communities Scrutiny Group undertake a scrutiny review of the performance of Metropolitan Thames Valley House (MTVH) regarding their housing services in the borough, particularly focusing on their repairs and maintenance service delivery.

I would like to explore ...

It is helpful to include why you feel this topic requires scrutiny, what concerns you, what concerns are being raised with you, and how scrutiny will lead to better outcomes or services to residents.

MTVH are the largest stock holding Registered
Provider in the borough following the stock transfer in
2003. In 2018 Metropolitan and Thames Valley
merged to form MTVH with a combined stock of 57,000
across, London, South East, East Midlands and the
East of England.

The last scrutiny of MTVH took place in 2018 by the Partnership Delivery Group before moving to the new model of scrutiny based on identified issues. Over the past several months residents in our community have expressed increasing concerns about the level of service provided by MTVH. Specific issues that have been consistently reported include:

- Delayed Repairs: Residents have faced significant delays in receiving timely responses to repair requests, leading to prolonged discomfort and, in some cases, unsafe living conditions.
- Poor Quality of Work: Even when repairs are conducted, numerous residents have reported that the quality of workmanship is unsatisfactory, requiring repeated visits for the same issues.

	Lack of Communication: There seems to be a	
	lack of communication from MTVH regarding the	
	status of repair requests, leaving residents	
	uninformed about the resolution of their issues.	
	Inconsistent Service Delivery: The level of	
	service appears to be inconsistent, with some	
	residents receiving prompt attention while others	
	are left waiting for an unreasonable amount of	
	time for urgent repairs.	
	Given these ongoing challenges, it is essential for the	
	Council to investigate these issues.	
	The Group would also benefit from a wider	
	understanding of MTVH's performance across the	
	following areas :	
	 Partnership working and community initatives 	
	Customer accessibility and satisfaction	
	Community safety/ASB	
	Asset management and development	
	opportunities	
	Finance and key performance indicators	
	Operational efficiency and reassurances on	
	compliance and regulatory adherence.	
I think this topic should be	X Poor Performance Identified	
scrutinised because	Change in Legislation or Local Policy	
(please tick)	X Resident Concern or Interest	
	Cabinet Recommendation	
	Links to the Corporate Strategy	
	Other (please state reason)	
What outcomes are you seeking	The outcomes sought from this scrutiny review include: • Assessment of Service Standards: A	
from this scrutiny?		
	comprehensive assessment of MTVH service	
	standards	

- Actionable Improvements: Recommendations for actionable improvements in their repairs and maintenance processes, including enhanced communication protocols with residents.
- Accountability Measures: Establishment of accountability measures to ensure that MTVH is held responsible for their performance and that residents receive the quality of service they deserve
- Enhanced partnership working with the Council to improve the standards of service delivery which will benefit residents and tenants.





Communities Scrutiny Group

Thursday, 24 July 2025

Work Programme

Report of the Director of Finance and Corporate Services

1. Summary

- 1.1. The work programmes for all Scrutiny Groups are created and managed by the Corporate Overview Group. This Group accepts and considers Scrutiny Matrices from both officers and councillors which propose items for scrutiny. If those items are accepted following discussion at the Corporate Overview Group, they are placed on the work programme for one of the Council's Scrutiny Groups.
- 1.2. The work programme is also a standing item for discussion at each meeting of the Communities Scrutiny Group. In determining the proposed work programme due regard has been given to matters usually reported to the Group and the timing of issues to ensure best fit within the Council's decision-making process.
- 1.3. The work programme is detailed in this report for information only so that the Group is aware of the proposed agenda for the next meeting. The work programme does not take into account any items that need to be considered by the Group as special items. These may occur, for example, through changes required to the Constitution or financial regulations, which have an impact on the internal controls of the Council.
- 1.4. The future work programme was updated and agreed at the meeting of the Corporate Overview Group on 17 June 2025, including any items raised via the scrutiny matrix.

Members are asked to propose future topics to be considered by the Group, in line with the Council's priorities which are:

- The Environment;
- Quality of Life;
- Efficient Services; and
- Sustainable Growth.

2. Recommendation

It is RECOMMENDED that the Group agrees the work programme as set out below:

16 October 2025

- Rushcliffe Flood Risk Update
- Work Programme

22 January 2026

• Work Programme

2 April 2026

- Carbon Management Plan Update
- Work Programme

3. Reason for Recommendation

To enable the Council's scrutiny arrangements to operate efficiently and effectively.

For more information contact:	Pete Linfield
	Director of Finance and Corporate Services
	0115 914 8349
	plinfield@rushcliffe.gov.uk
Background papers Available for	None.
Inspection:	
List of appendices (if any):	None.